
Just a reminder: If you have an item for the bulletin please send it to bulletin@stleoparish.org no later than Wednesday at noon 

St. Leo Parish is a safe & welcoming place for the LGBTQA community

Para información en Español, por favor llame al teléfono (253) 272-5136

      LITURGY	

SCHEDULE
Saturday Vigil - 5:00 PM   ✠   Sunday - 10:00 AM    ✠   (Kateri Circle Mass)   4th Sunday - 1:30 PM     ✠               
Tuesday, Thursday & Friday - 12:10 PM     ✠     Sacrament of Reconciliation - Saturdays 4 to 4:30PM

to add someone to our prayer list, please contact pastoralministries@stleoparish.org

January 5, 2025

710 South 13th Street   ✠   Tacoma, Washington 98405   ✠   (253) 272-5136   ✠    s t leopar ish.org

St. Leo Church

THE EPIPHANY OF THE LORD



...a Catholic community centered in the Eucharist, enriched 
by diversity, committed to Gospel values, and continually 
seeking to be Christ’s servant presence in the world.

St. Leo Church

KEEP INFORMEDKEEP INFORMED
Check all our SLP media channels

Website
Main communication channel

stleoparish.org

Facebook
Several posts every week with season reflections and more
https://www.facebook.com/StLeoParishTacoma

eNewsFlash
Weekly newsletter with upcoming events information

Sign-up from our website,
scroll down to the bottom of any page

Daily Scripture Readings

6 January   – Monday

St. André Bessette

1st Reading: 1 John 3: 22 – 4: 6

Gospel: Matthew 4: 12-17, 23-25

7 January   – Tuesday

St. Raymond of Peñafort

1st Reading: 1 John 4: 7-10

Gospel: Mark 6: 34-44

8 January   – Wednesday

1st Reading: 1 John 4: 11-18

Gospel: Mark 6: 45-52

9 January   – Thursday

1st Reading: 1 John 4: 19 – 5: 4

Gospel: Luke 4: 14-22

10 January   – Friday

1st Reading: 1 John 5: 5-13

Gospel: Luke 5: 12-16

11 January   – Saturday

1st Reading: 1 John 5: 14-21

Gospel: John 3: 22-30

12 January   – Sunday

The Baptism of the Lord

1st Reading: Isaiah 42: 1-4, 6-7 

2nd Reading: Titus 2: 11-14; 3: 

4-7

Gospel: Luke 3: 15-16, 21-22

LITURGY SCHEDULE
Saturday - 5 PM 
Sunday - 8 AM, 10 AM, 12:30 PM 
Monday - Friday - 9 AM

“On the feast of the Epiphany, as we recall Jesus’ manifestation to 
humanity in the face of a Child, may we sense the Magi at our side, as wise 
companions on the way. Their example helps us to lift our gaze towards 
the star and to follow the great desires of our heart. They teach us not to 
be content with a life of mediocrity, of “playing it safe”, but to let ourselves 
be attracted always by what is good, true and beautiful… by God, who is 
all of this, and so much more! And they teach us not to be deceived by 
appearances, by what the world considers great, wise and powerful. We 
must not stop at that. It is necessary to guard the faith. Today this is of 
vital importance: to keep the faith. We must press on further, beyond the 
darkness, beyond the voices that raise alarm, beyond worldliness, beyond 
so many forms of modernity that exist today. We must press on towards 
Bethlehem, where, in the simplicity of a dwelling on the outskirts, beside a 
mother and father full of love and of faith, there shines forth the Sun from 
on high, the King of the universe. By the example of the Magi, with our 
little lights, may we seek the Light and keep the faith. May it be so."   

~Pope Francis 2014

http://stleoparish.org
https://www.facebook.com/StLeoParishTacoma
Theresa McDermott Erskine
Inserted Text
:30



Sick: 	  Sr. Pat Michalek and Eugena Buena-Douglas.We
pray
for

Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon them.

If your loved one is facing surgery or has a chronic health condition, they can receive 
the sacramental Anointing of the Sick after any mass. Just notify the priest of this need 
either before or after mass.

MARK YOUR CALENDAR

Deceased: Wilford Augustin and Fr. James Lee.

St. Leo the Great Parish

Sunday Giving
https://pushpay.com/g/stleoparish

Scan the QR code or follow the URL to
make a contribution to St. Leo Parish.

Thank you for your ongoing 
support of the mission and 
works at St. Leo Parish.



You’re invited to join us for prayer, reflection and
community! Bellarmine’s Ignatian Evening Series is
designed to foster growth in relationship with Jesus
through Ignatian Spirituality, within the context of prayer
and community. 

Each Ignatian Evening will include a brief presentation on
a topic of Ignatian Spirituality by a member of our
Bellarmine community, will offer time for personal prayer
and reflection, and conclude with a small group, spiritual
conversation. 

Join us as we continue our series with "Ignatian
Indifference and Freedom" presented by Mary Gorman
from SEEL Puget Sound (a Jesuit-sponsored organization
offering the Spiritual Exercises). Come and ponder St.
Ignatius' insights about what is most important and how
to be free enough to want and choose it.

JOIN US FOR A COMMUNITY 
IGNATIAN EVENING

JAN 9 • 6:30 - 8 P.M.  • ORELL HALL, ACE 

elong
ehold

ecome



Clothing Boutique, New Laundry Initiative, and a Call for Donations and Volunteers 

St. Leo’s Social Justice Ministry is adding a new laundry service for the population we serve. 
We have learned that our clients are sometimes forced to throw away otherwise usable 
clothing simply because they lack access to laundry facilities. Using the washer and dryer in 
the St. Leo Rectory, we will be taking in, marking, washing, drying, and folding laundry for our 
clients in need. To fulfill this new aspect to our ministry, we welcome new volunteers to join our 
Clothing Boutique staff. Shifts are from 9-12 or 12-4 T-Th. Text Rick at 253 229-4114 for more 
information. 

With winter weather setting in, the Clothing Boutique is also seeing large numbers of clients 
seeking warm clothing. Donations of the following items, clean and in good condition, are 
gratefully accepted. St. Leo parishioners can bring them by the rectory Tuesday through 
Thursday from 9:30 am to 4 pm. Pick-up at St. Charles Parish is also available on Thursday 
mornings. Text Christine at 248-884-1416 to arrange. 

● Men’s pants (particularly smaller sizes, 30-36 waist sizes)
● Men’s Winter coats, hoodies, and long sleeve shirts, size L and up
● Women’s Winter coats and hoodies, all sizes
● Men’s and Women’s Sweats, all sizes
● Men’s and Women’s warm winter socks
● Warm gloves and hats
● Waterproof rain gear
● Backpacks and large weather-resistant totes
● Sleeping bags, blankets, bedding, and towels

The following items in new and original packaging are also in high demand: 

● Men’s Underwear, size L and up
● Women’s underwear, all sizes
● Individual sizes of deodorant, wipes, and razors

Those who are unable to donate physical items are invited to donate 
monetarily to St. Leo’s Social Justice Ministry. You can donate at the 
web link here. Contact socialministry@stleoparish.org to specify that 
your donation is to buy critical items for the homeless population we 
serve. Thank you in advance for your generosity! 



St. Leo Social Justice Page 

Food Justice Ministry: The Work is Beginning – JOIN US! 
 
We will be meeting with Clair Lane, Director of the Anti-Hunger & Nutrition Coalition on 
Sunday, January 12th from 11:30am to 1:00pm in Bix Hall/Classroom. We will discuss the 
current situation regarding food justice. This event begins our education on the issues of 
Childhood Hunger and Food Security. We are entering a critical legislative year. We face a large 
fiscal deficit in our State Budget that threatens food nutrition programs. Also, the looming 
challenge in crafting the national Farm Bill. A Farm Bill that needs to support the nutrition needs 
of vulnerable citizens and is forward thinking in supporting family farms and protecting the 
environment. This is not the time to disengage!       
 
During the months of January, February & March we will offer monthly service-learning events 
and scheduled Zoom meetings with anti-hunger advocates as we prepare for Hunger Action Day 
– 2025. Our work will not end at Hunger Action Day but is intended to continue throughout the 
year as we build good working relationship with our State Representatives and keep abreast of 
developing legislation and the ever-changing needs of our community.    
 
More information on this work is forthcoming with some of our educational events on the 
issues will being via zoom/remote for the convenience of all.  
 
There is a lot to learn on the issues. Visit: Anti-Hunger and Nutrition website for more 
information & alerts:  https://wa-ahnc.constantcontactsites.com/ 
 
Great national advocacy information for the “food fighters”.   
Addressing food insecurity in the United States involves numerous nonprofit organizations 
dedicated to advocacy, policy change, and direct support. Here are five notable organizations 
leading these efforts: 
 

1. Feeding America: As the largest hunger-relief organization in the U.S., Feeding 
America partners with food banks, pantries, and local programs to provide meals 
to millions. They also advocate for policies to address the root causes of hunger.  

https://www.feedingamerica.org/ 
 

2. No Kid Hungry: Focused on ending child hunger, No Kid Hungry works to 
ensure all children have access to healthy meals. They engage in advocacy to 
expand meal programs and provide grants to community organizations.  

https://www.nokidhungry.org/ 
 

3. Bread for the World Institute: This organization emphasizes policy advocacy to 
end hunger domestically and globally. They conduct research and educate 
policymakers on effective strategies to combat food insecurity. 

https://www.bread.org/institute/  



4. Hunger Free America: A national nonprofit building the movement to enact the
policies and programs necessary to end domestic hunger and ensure that all
Americans have sufficient access to nutritious food.

https://www.hungerfreeamerica.org/en-us/ 

5. The Farmlink Project: A student-founded initiative that connects surplus
produce from farms to food banks, reducing food waste and providing fresh food
to those in need.

https://www.farmlinkproject.org/ 

“What good is it, my brothers and sisters, if someone claims to have faith but has no deeds? Can 
such faith save them?  Suppose a brother or a sister is without clothes and daily food. If one of 
you says to them, “Go in peace; keep warm and well fed,” but does nothing about their physical 
needs, what good is it?  In the same way, faith by itself, if it is not accompanied by action, is 
dead.” (James 2:14-17) 

The Work of Social Justice and Care for Creation is what our faith is all about 

Happy New Year!



ST LEO PARISH 
PARISH COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 

Meeting Date: November 26 2024 
 
Members Present In-Person: Sr Pat Michalek, Emily Ignacio, Heather Paez, Vern Harkins, Tom Trunk, 

John Landy, Allison Scanlin, Mike Bianchi, Deacon Tom O’Loughlin and Father Michael Rademacher. 

Members Present Virtually: Sarah Templin, Eugena Buena-Douglas 

Members Excused:   

Members Absent:  

Guest Present: Kevin Lovejoy, Shanon Koenen, Fr. Gary Lazzeroni and Tom Martin 
 

The meeting was called to order at 6:35 PM. 
 
 The meeting opened with the land acknowledgment, “We gratefully honor and 
acknowledge that we rest on the traditional lands of the Puyallup People where 
they make their home and speak the Twulshootseed language.” 
 
 A group opening prayer was Led by Eugena in honor of November Native 
American Heritage Month..  
 

1. Topic: Parish Financial Report: Shanon Koenen 
 

Shanon provided a summary of parish finances through the current time. Through 
the challenges presented by the transition, she is continuing to work on completing a 
budget for the current fiscal year. She reported that overall parish collections are only 
slightly behind collections from the previous year through the same time. And that 
overall parish income was doing fine. She reported expenses are in line with 
expectations.  She outlined funds currently in the bank and communication underway 
in clarifying funds being held specific to the work of the Food Connection. A preliminary 
budget had been presented to the Food Connection and was in the process of further 
discussion towards becoming final. The parish budget is also being finalized with the 
Finance Council. 

Shanon further reported on the many challenges she and other parish staff are 
dealing with during the transition period, and that she and parish bookkeeping now 
share responsibilities for St. Charles Parish as well as St. Leo. Demands upon her time are 
many and pull her in different directions. Accounting is being maintained for both 
parishes. She described that the parish would benefit from additional volunteers to help 
in different areas of work and she described some areas she would like assistance with 
now. Some council members volunteered to help her with some of those tasks moving 
forward. In summary, the transition mandated by Partners in the Gospel presents many 
challenges that are still being worked out. 

A long discussion took place involving all council members, parish staff and the 
meeting guests dealing with the challenges and changes brought by Partners in the 
Gospel.  These impact both parish operations and parish culture. Challenges are being 



thrust on parish staff, parishioners and our priests during this time of transition. The 
conversation of the meeting recognized that things are different because of the factors 
influencing inevitable changes within the diocese, the parishes in the diocese, parish 
communities and further compounded for St. Leo parishioners by the loss of our long 
history as a Jesuit parish. The vision of Partners in the Gospel asks us all to consider 3 
questions: Who are we? Who do we want to be? How do we get there? The answers to 
these questions will emerge from work and prayer over time. We ask for patience, 
listening, and open communication on all sides as we move forward. 

Decision/Action: Parish Staff, Father Michael and parish council for planning and 
implementation 
Responsibility for Follow-up:  Parish Staff, Father Michael and parish council 

2. Topic: Pastor Report:

Father Michael updated the Council on several matters. He stated there are two
pastoral staff positions that will serve both parishes that have been posted but are not 
filled. The shortage of personnel to serve both parishes is putting additional demands 
upon his and the existing staff’s time, that could be reduced if qualified candidates can 
be found and hired.  

He discussed his responsibility with the St. Charles office space construction 
project. This is viewed as a sixteen-month project and will be completed about a year 
from now. He said there are two other smaller St. Charles projects underway dealing 
with creation of a preschool and early learning center to operate in the former convent 
building.  St. Charles School currently has its largest enrollment ever and is the second 
largest archdiocesan parish school. A fundraising effort is underway for replacement of 
the school’s outdoor field. 

Father Michael also reported on the fence project for St. Leo’s and the 
surrounding campus. An agreement has been reached to split the cost of this work with 
CCS. Plans have been prepared, a permit applied for and work could begin late winter 
or Spring. Father Michael also wants to investigate what other inner-city parishes have 
done, and St. Leo could do, to make their parishes more inviting and welcoming to the 
communities they serve, once security updates have been accomplished. The parish is 
also reviewing issues with the replacement of the parish sign on Yakima Avenue. 

Father Michael also reported on building assessments of the condition of the 
three parish buildings on the St. Leo campus. This involved an assessment of the church, 
the rectory and Bichsel Hall. The assessment of the status of each of these is that the 
rectory building has significant needs requiring upgrades, the church is currently felt to 
be in decent condition and Bichsel Hall is in great condition with no significant needs. 

Father Michael reported on the opening of the new entrance into the Food 
Connection that recently opened. A blessing was provided by Bishop Schuster. He 
reported that school children from Holy Rosary, All Saints and St. Charles volunteer 
periodically at the Food Connection. He also discussed anxiety being felt by many 
Latino families over the impact of future immigration enforcement, and raised the 
question as to what the parish can do to help support them. 



He also asked for an ad hoc committee to work on communications with the parish 
as we progress through changes. Deacon Tom, Emily, John and Allison volunteered to 
work with the priests on this. 

3. Topic: Commission Reports:

Minutes from the commissions were provided to the Council for review in
advance of the meeting. Due to the length of the meeting no specific discussion
of the minutes took place.

Closing Prayer.  A closing prayer was led by Sarah. 

Next Meeting:    Date: January 28, 2025, 6:30 PM 

Respectfully submitted by: Vern Harkins, Secretary 



“We acknowledge with gratitude and humility that St. Leo Parish is on the unceded territory 
of the Puyallup Tribe which our indigenous sisters and brothers have recognized as sacred 
and have cared for throughout the generations.”

Sr. Pat Michalek, Chair 
Heather Paez 
Vern Harkins

Pastor: Fr. Michael Radermacher Ext. (114) 

Parochial Vicar: Fr. Marc Powell Ext. (108) 
Fr.Marc@stleoparish.org

Deacon: Tom O’Loughlin Ext.(104) 
tomoloughlin@stleoparish.org

Operations Director: Shanon Koenen Ext. (109)
skoenen@stleoparish.org 

Finance, HR, Safety, and IT 

Bookkeeper: Judith Lamptey Ext. (107) 
jlamptey@stleoparish.org

Office Administrator: Angelie Ashford-White Ext. (103) 
aashford-white@stleoparish.org

Faith Formation: Adriana Julian Ext. (106) 
faithformation@stleoparish.org

Social Ministry and Facilities: Rick Samyn Ext.(102) 
socialministry@stleoparish.org
Emergency Services, L’Honey, Ecumenical, Eco-Justice

Music Director: Jina Darnell  Ext. (115) 
jdarnell@stleoparish.org

Allison Scanlin
Mike Bianchi 
Eugena Buena-Douglas

Tom Trunk  
Sarah Templin
John Landy

Emily Noelle Sanchez Ignacio

Pastoral Council

PARISH STAFF DIRECTORY
ST LEO PARISH CONTACT #253-272-5136 AND DIAL THE (Extension #)

Food Connection Director: Dawn Whitman 
253-361-9943  dawnw@foodconnection.org

St. Leo Food Bank, Children’s Programs, Summer Meals

Weddings: Lynda Sandschulte 
253-564-5185 Ext.(3025)
lsandschulte@stleoparish.org

	Deacon Tom O’Loughlin Ext.(104) 
											tomoloughlin@stleoparish.org

Funerals: Adriana Julian Ext. (106) 
pastoralministries@stleoparish.org

Sacramental Records: Mary Lou Morgan 
mlmorgan@stleoparish.org 

Bichsel Hall Coordinator: Nancy Maggart 
bixcoordinator@stleoparish.org 

Homebound Ministry- Rosanne Trunk: 253-208-0410

Prayerline - Mary Ann Seiwerath: 253-241-6290
maseiwerath@gmail.com

Maintenance: Johnnie Mariano Ext. (105) 
jmariano@stleoparish.org 

ARCHDIOCESE OF SEATTLE: Anyone who has knowledge of sexual abuse or misconduct by a member of the clergy, an employee or 
volunteer of the Archdiocese of Seattle is urged to call the archdiocesan hotline at 1-800-446-7762. The Archdiocese of Seattle has a long-
standing commitment to transparency, accountability and assistance to persons sexually abused by clergy or by anyone working on behalf 
of the church.

ARQUIDIÓCESIS DE SEATTLE: Cualquier persona que tenga conocimiento de abuso sexual o mala conducta por parte de un miembro 
del clero, un empleado ovoluntario de la Arquidiócesis de Seattle debe llamar a la línea directa arquidiocesana al 1-800-446-7762. La 
Arquidiócesis de Seattle tiene un compromiso de largadata con la transparencia, la rendición de cuentas y la asistencia a las personas 
abusadas sexualmente por el clero o por cualquier persona que trabaje en nombre de la iglesia.
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For ad info. call 1-800-950-9952 • www.4lpi.com St. Leo the Great Church, Tacoma, WA A 4C 05-1516

PL
LC

Providing Care in
the Home?

Pierce County Family
Caregiver Support Program

253-798-4600
www.PierceADRC.org

CHURCH SUPPLIES & FURNISHINGS
CANDLES U BOOKS U BIBLES 

RELIGIOUS GIFTS & DECOR
STATUARY U JEWELRY U ROSARIES
SACRAMENTAL & SEASONAL ITEMS

& SO MUCH MORE!

5201 4th Avenue South
Seattle, WA 98108

(206) 622-3100

Visit us Online!

kkaauuffeerrss..sshhoopp
gaffneyfuneralhome.com

1002 S. Yakima Ave. | Tacoma, WA 98405
253-572-6003

IF YOU LIVE ALONE
MDMedAlert!™

$1995
/mo.

As Low As

md-medalert.com
800.808.9294CALL  

NOW!

4 Ambulance/Police 
4 Family/Friends 
4 GPS & Fall Alert

Washington

CatholicMatch.com/WA

253-722-5196
1128 Broadway Tacoma, WA
Serving Breakfast 7 AM daily

mexmagico.com

College Prep
Community

Servant Leadership
Faith-Centered

Find out what it’s like to be a Lion

BELLARMINE PREPARATORY SCHOOL Life-Changing Education

Seniors Real Estate Specialist
Lisa Dreyer

Managing Broker and Parishioner
253-381-7683

lisadreyer@remax.net

www.GetRoofSmart.com

Catholic Owned
Business

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS 
Place Your Ad Here  

and Support Our Parish!

CONTACT ME 
Joe Scott

jscott@4LPi.com 
(800) 950-9952 x9161




